BLEVINS SCHOOL BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 8, 2021 CAFETERIA

The regular board meeting was held November 8, 2021 in the school cafeteria. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Laura Clark. Board members present: Laura Clark; Carl McGill; Cindy Parks; Janet Banister; Steve Dunham, and Dave Phillips..

Prayer was led by Janet Banister, and the Pledge of Allegiance was said by all.

Janet Banister made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 25, 2021 board meeting. Carl McGill seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

Cindy Parks made a motion to approve the October 31, 2021 financial report. Steve Dunham seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 4-0 vote.

Superintendent Stephanie Dixon updated the board on the status of Blevins School District regarding Covid-10 School District Community Reporting: Red And Purple Zone School Districts. No board action was taken.

Cindy Parks made a motion to approve the replacement of a 3-ton Grandaire gas package air conditioning unit from Rowton's Refrigeration at a cost of \$5,170.38 (price includes installation, all labor, duct work, and materials for job completion). Dave Phillips seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

Cindy Parks made a motion to approve the Resolution Of Blevins School District Board Of Directors For Redistricting. Janet Banister seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

Laura Clark made a motion for Blevins School District to participate in the "Test To Stay" Modified Quarantine Program provided by the Arkansas Department of Health for students age 5-17. Janet Banister seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

Cindy Parks made a motion to allow cafeteria workers (if needed) to submit timesheets for additional hours worked above the 7 hours a day per their contract --- total hours cannot exceed 40 hours per week. Janet Banister seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

High School Principal (Natalie Jones) updated the board on activities and academic status in the high school

Elementary Principal (Louise Keithley) updated the board on activities and academic status in the elementary school.

Curriculum Coordinator (Autumn Reeder) updated the board on steps the District is taking to increase test scores, and steps being taken to assist our teachers in improving academics in our district.

Superintendent Stephanie Dixon updated the board on items that she and her administrative staff are working on to improve the Blevins School District for our students, staff, and community.

Federal Programs Coordinator (Stephanie Clark) updated the board on steps the District is taking to ensure Blevins Schools remains in compliance with all Federal and State Requirements.

The board agreed to move the December board meeting to December 6, 2021..

Laura Clark made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:27 p.m. Cindy Parks seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 6-0 vote.

WIINO I LO.	
BOARD PRESIDENT:	
EX-OFFICIO FINANCIAL OFFICER:	

MINITES: